
 

 

PHARMACY TECHNOLOGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

MINUTES 

Wednesday, April 15, 2009 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brent Collier – Chairperson, Chad Simpson, Israel 
Gamboa, Judy Massie, Micki Grosz, Kristeen Ornelas. 

EX-OFFICIO’S PRESENT:  Shawna Lopez, Bill Crawford, Jerry Moller, 
Cherie Clifton. 

1. Welcome – Collier welcomed everyone to the meeting and 
 introductions were made around the table.  

2. Minutes – The minutes of the October 6, 2008 meeting were approved 
 as written. 

3. Continuing Health Care Education – Absent 

4. Student Representative – Ornelas reported that the students are doing 
 well and enjoy Ms. Lopez as a teacher.  The students would like to 
 have more “hands-on” training.  One concern is that the classes 
 started out with 20 students and are now down to 13 students. Lopez 
 added that a few have moved, and others dropped out for personal 
 reasons.  Orneleas said that the homework given to them by Simpson 
 from BSA is very helpful! 

5. Program Director Report  

• Lopez reported on some old business. The program did receive 
11 new computers that are now located in AH 158, temporary 
laboratory.  Lopez was interviewed and wrote an article about 
the program for the Ranger.   

• Lopez thanked the clinical sites for all their support for the 
program and students! She plans on contacting Central Line 
Infusion, Plum Creek Pharmaceuticals, ValMed Home Health & 
Pharmacy Solutions, and Walmart for added clinic sites.  



• Everyone received a copy of the Strategic Plan, ASHP 
Accreditation Standards for Sterile and Non-Sterile 
Compounding, Competency Profile, Pharmacy Technology 
packet, and the Entry-Level Workplace Competencies/Course 
Crosswalk. 

• National Registry – all students that took the registry last year 
passed. The cost for the exam is $129.00 

• WTAMU did not resubmit their CE Pharmacy Technology course 
this year, as it did not make the first time around.  

• A new textbook will be required for the Pharmacy Law course 
which will be offered online. The cost of the textbook is $130.00. 

5. Affiliations Report – Baptist St. Anthony’s reported that the students 
 are doing well, and those student’s that miss clinic make it up in a 
 reasonable amount of time – no problems.   The question was asked 
 about the dress code.  Lopez said that the students should be wearing 
 a black shirt, and kaki pants.  If the students wear jeans, shorts, and 
 t-shirts, send them home to change.  

6. Other Business – Nothing reported. 

7. Adjournment – Being no further business the meeting was adjourned 
 at 1:15 p.m. 

 

Minutes were written and submitted by Kim Lacey, Administrative Assistant. 

      

   

 

 


